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PROSHOPPROSHOPPROSHOPPROSHOP UPDATEUPDATEUPDATEUPDATE

The much anticipated Pro Shop changeover is now here!
This has been happening behind the scenes for a number of
months and is an exciting step for the Club to take. Firstly we
must acknowledge and thank Andre White for contracting his
services and business to the Club for the past 11 years. Andre
has also been a huge help with implementing this change and
as stated many times before in this newsletter we are very
happy to have him on board going forward.

The Pro Shop will be closed on Monday 1 August and Tuesday
2 August in order to facilitate the changeover. We apologise
for any inconvenience this may cause but there are a number
of things that need to be achieved in these two days.

We can also now announce some of the changes that will be
in place from August 3 when we re-open. A number of
comments and feedback have and will be taken on board
from the recent Club survey with regards to the Pro Shop.

Firstly we will have an extra staff member (total 4) instead of
the traditional three team members. We hope this will
increase the service that we can offer from essentially the
front door of the Club.

Alan Hyatt becomes the ‘Director of Golf’ and his main roles
will include but are not limited to the following;

• Managing the Pro Shop (including the retail and the Pro
Shop staff)

• Director of Coaching (Alan will continue to coach as well)

• Working closely with the Match Committee/other golf
Committees to deliver the best possible Golf
services/events for the members and as previously stated
Alan will be out there on Saturday’s playing with the
members.

Alan Hyatt - Director of Golf

Andre White - Head Coach

Regan McConaghty

Apprentice Professional 

Christine Rose - Pro Shop Services



Andre will be focussing on coaching and running our corporate day events. Regan
McConaghty will be undertaking the NZPGA apprenticeship and working in the shop and
coaching juniors. Christine will be working in the shop and providing great service to
members.

The Committee has decided to offer members a discount on Golf products in the shop
of 7.5% off the RRP. This is similar to the café and bar where members are asked to
swipe their card or state their membership number to receive the discount. We hope
this will encourage members to support the Pro Shop as every cent of profit will go back
into your Golf Club in one form or another.

We are very lucky to have two of the best coaches in New Zealand and we want as many
members to make the most of this opportunity as possible. 30 minute Individual lessons
with Alan or Andre will cost $49.00. We are also introducing an under 16 lesson rate of
$29.00. Junior Golf is a really important focus for the Club and this new lesson rate for
them will hopefully get more kids developing their game which will have long term
benefits for the Club and Golf. There will be lesson packages available where if you pay
up front for 6 lessons your 7th one is free, and if you buy 10 your 11th and 12th are free.
We will also have a stamp card system where you can have your card clipped after each
lesson and your 8th lesson is free.

Members also have an opportunity to add to your membership and become a ‘Practice
Range Member’. For $295.00 for an individual or $445.00 for two members of the same
family you can have unlimited Golf Balls on the range for a year as well as some other
benefits. See the poster in this newsletter for a full list of benefits, an early bird special
and conditions. We have also extended the last time you can get a bucket from 4.30pm
to 4.45pm.

We are also pleased to announce that our main suppliers of clubs to the Pro Shop will
now include PING and Mizuno. They will be an addition to the current suppliers of
Titleist, Callaway, Cobra Puma and Taylormade. We will be exclusive suppliers to our
region with Taylormade and Callaway.

OurOurOurOur openingopeningopeningopening specialspecialspecialspecial forforforfor membersmembersmembersmembers fromfromfromfrom WednesdayWednesdayWednesdayWednesday 3333 AugustAugustAugustAugust throughthroughthroughthrough totototo FridayFridayFridayFriday
AugustAugustAugustAugust 12121212 isisisis 20202020%%%% offoffoffoff allallallall ClothingClothingClothingClothing andandandand ShoesShoesShoesShoes. This is a fantastic offer so make sure you
get in and see Alan and the team about this. If we don’t have your size or style just ask
and I am sure we can get it for you.

A number of positive things are happening in this area and we are sure members will get
in behind and support this new venture for the Club. Remember that every dollar spent
in the shop will go back into making your Club better!

ProProProPro ShopShopShopShop CommitteeCommitteeCommitteeCommittee
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EQUALEQUALEQUALEQUAL PLAYINGPLAYINGPLAYINGPLAYING RIGHTSRIGHTSRIGHTSRIGHTS

As some members will be aware the committee has been discussing Equal Playing
Rights for both men and women on a Saturday. This issue was raised at the AGM in
February and also at Committee level late last year.

The Committee has been discussing it for most of 2016 and it is quite a complex
issue. We are though very close to formulating a proposal of how this may work and
will be holding an ‘information evening’ in September that all members will be
welcome to attend.

Some information will go out in a weekly email leading up to this to give members a
full background on the topic. The date will be set shortly and we will communicate
this to members as soon as it is set.

INVITATIONINVITATIONINVITATIONINVITATION TOTOTOTO TENDERTENDERTENDERTENDER FORFORFORFOR ACCOUNTINGACCOUNTINGACCOUNTINGACCOUNTING SERVICESSERVICESSERVICESSERVICES

To ensure the Club continues to receive the best possible services for the
benefit of our members, we would like to invite any interested CAANZ member
firms to tender for the provision of accounting services to the Manawatu Golf
Club Incorporated for a 12 month contract period from 1 October 2016 to 30
September 2017.

Full information on the accounting services required will be provided to those
organisations who submit an expression of interest in writing by 10 August to
Michael Williams at 19 Centennial Drive, Palmerston North
gm@manawatugolfclub.com
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OUR COURSE RANKED 19OUR COURSE RANKED 19OUR COURSE RANKED 19OUR COURSE RANKED 19THTHTHTH IN NEW ZEALANDIN NEW ZEALANDIN NEW ZEALANDIN NEW ZEALAND

Australian Golf Digest has just finished
ranking the 40 courses in New Zealand
and Manawatu has come in at number
19. This is a pretty good rating from a
very respected golf magazine.

If you look at what courses make up
New Zealand's top 20 we are in pretty
elite company.

http://www.australiangolfdigest.com.au
/new-zealands-top-40-golf-courses/



CLUB SURVEYCLUB SURVEYCLUB SURVEYCLUB SURVEY

Thank you to all members who took the time to participate in the recent Club survey.
In all we had 339 surveys returned which is a good sample to get some useful
information. The overall feeling from the survey results was that members are
generally pretty happy with the Club and the facilities/services on offer.

Some key points per section below:

ResponsesResponsesResponsesResponses

257 Men responded to the survey and 82 Women. The length of time that the
respondents had been a member was relatively equal across the ‘range options’

Over 90% of new members to the Club who returned a survey said the Club was
‘meeting their expectations’ or ‘exceeding their expectations’.

CartsCartsCartsCarts

Carts are growing in demand and this will continue. A number on the survey indicated
they would like to store a cart or hire one more regularly. Based on this the
Committee will look closely at a cart policy throughout the rest of this year.

CommunicationCommunicationCommunicationCommunication

An overwhelming percentage are happy with the amount of communication that the
Club is putting out.

Bar and CateringBar and CateringBar and CateringBar and Catering

The clubhouse operations received a lot of positive comments and good ratings across 
the different areas.  See the table below for these.
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CLUBCLUBCLUBCLUB SURVEYSURVEYSURVEYSURVEY ………… continuedcontinuedcontinuedcontinued

ProProProPro ShopShopShopShop

The feedback received in this section has been very helpful with the current venture
being undertaken by the Club. Some changes that have come about because of the
survey include a change to the Pro’s Competition played on Wednesdays and
Saturdays. This will include division winners and a ‘two’s’ pool.

CourseCourseCourseCourse

Feedback on the course was positive with the greens and fairways rating very high but
there was some negative feedback towards the quality of some of the Blue and White
tee blocks (our main Club tees). Based on this feedback the Course Committee will be
looking at the priorities for future development work over the next couple of months.

Other general comments have provided food for thought for the Committee and a
number of simple ideas put forward can be implemented easily. An example of this is
the request for a mirror in each of the on course toilets. A simple thing and a great
idea and we will be doing this as soon as we can.

Thank you to all members who took the time and effort to be part of this process.
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2016201620162016 HOROWHENUAHOROWHENUAHOROWHENUAHOROWHENUA OPENOPENOPENOPEN

A good number of Manawatu Golf club members travelled to Levin to play in the
districts first order-of-merit event, the HMC Horowhenua Open on Sunday 24th July.

Unfortunately the weather was atrocious with gale force westerlies and occasional
rain squalls. As a result the second round was cancelled for health and safety reasons
after several large branches had come down during the morning play.

Tania Hook & David Ponse were the best of the club’s players both coming third in the
women and men’s gross competitions respectively.

Both Robbie Spencer and Richard Shaw took away prizes for coming second equal in
the men division 2 net competition.

Everyone will be hoping that the next order-of-merit event, the Ricoh Wanganui
Open on August 21st at Belmont golf course has much better weather conditions!

Congratulations to the club members named in the first district representative teams
(asterisk) to be held at Levin GC against Wellington.

2016 Horowhenua Open

Pos Men Gross Pos Women Gross

1 Tony Chettleburgh 75 1 Tara Raj 82

2 Junior Tatana 75 2 Jenny Ritchie 87

3 David Ponse 76 3 Tania Hook* 89

11 Stu Smith* 81 6 Mudra Lakhani* 90

12 Guy Perry* 81 12 Rebebba Hopper 98

17 Greg Shaw* 83

20 Regan McConaghty* 84

23 Robbie Spencer 84

30 Ben Clutterbuck 86

31 Tim Berry 87

37 Richard Shaw 88

39 Mark Denton 89

43 Jamie Connell 89

46 Bert Chang 90

51 Reid Perry* 91

54 Martyn Nail 93

55 Rodney Thomas 93

57 Than Dodds 94

58 Sam Smith 94

63 Kaleb Idemaru 95

67 Kirk Brough 96

70 Eric McKee 101

Danny Gainford - Hole in One

CONGRATULATIONSCONGRATULATIONSCONGRATULATIONSCONGRATULATIONS
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CLUBCLUBCLUBCLUB CAPTAINSCAPTAINSCAPTAINSCAPTAINS REPORTREPORTREPORTREPORT

Saturday 25 June saw the completion of the 2nd round of the MacLennan. There was an
upset on the final day with the 2014 winners, Peter McRedmond and Mark Gleeson losing
to Tony Murphy and Dave Forrest.

That night saw the annual Calcutta held, with a good turnout. The starting pool was
humungous. A big thank you to all who purchased tickets. Good luck to those who
“bought a horse”. Top money on the night was bid on Tom Hattle and Bruce Van Den
Heever. A very confident Tom Hattle was determined to buy himself, which he did. The
look on Bruce’s face while Tom kept bidding higher and higher was priceless. Tom and
Bruce lost their next round match unfortunately.

Mark Jones from Palmerston North Golf Club 

handing over the shield to Club Captain 

Brent Cawthray

July Craigs Investment Partners Tankard winner 

Men's Vice Club Captain Richard Shaw

Saturday 2 July was Craigs Investment Partners
Tankard day. This was won by a beaming Vice Club
Captain, Richard Shaw, with 40 points. This was a
great effort as Rich was playing with brand new
clubs.

On Sunday the 3rd, our Zones team, comprising of
Maurice Jackson (selector), Richard Shaw, Mike
Hallam and Lachlan Hook, had a resounding victory
over P/Nth at Feilding. Well done guys, impressive.

Saturday 16th the men hosted Palmerston North in
the annual interclub. This resulted in the men being
convincing winners, 41.5 to 31.5. P/Nth brought 50
players, a great turn out. Manawatu have now won
the Bridewell Shield on 29 occasions, to P/Nth’s 11.
Superb!

A reminder to please replace divots and repair pitch
marks. There are shoe sized divots that are not
being replaced, NOT GOOD ENOUGH! We have a
fantastic course, let’s look after it.

I would like to thank Andre’ for his massive
contribution to the Match Committee over the past
four years I have been running it, and also the years
prior. Andre’ has been of huge assistance to me
and the team. With the changes to the Pro Shop,
we welcome Alan on board, and look forward to
working with him.

Finally, a big thank you to the 9 holers for putting
up with me on their “roadie” to Wairakei and
Tauhara. A couple of memorable nights/days with
a fantastic group of our members.

BrentBrentBrentBrent CawthrayCawthrayCawthrayCawthray –––– ClubClubClubClub CaptainCaptainCaptainCaptain
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COURSECOURSECOURSECOURSE REPORTREPORTREPORTREPORT

As yet another month passes winter has arrived. July has been a wet month, and
temperatures have dropped slightly.

Greens are rolling consistent and smooth. They have been fertilised and aerated on a
regular basis.

Tees and surrounds have been fertilised and are holding up well with good cover.

There are many wet areas around the course due to the conditions, please be aware
of these areas and avoid them.

Paths are being edged and cleaned up throughout the course and will continue to be
done.

Cape daisy is being sprayed individually to gain some control as much as possible.

Continue to repair pitch marks and replace divots.

Campbell started work with the greens keepers in March
of this year. He came across from the Palmerston North
Golf Club where he spent three years on their greens
keeping team. Campbell has almost finished his greens
keeping apprenticeship. He is 21 and was educated here in
Palmerston North at St Peters College.

Campbell is also a keen Golfer and has a handicap of 12.
His favourite course other than Manawatu is Paraparaumu
and his favourite hole at the Manawatu Golf Club is the
par 5 5th.

Outside of Golf, Campbell is into a number of other sports
and enjoys watching Marist and Kia Toa play Club Rugby.

Campbell has aspirations to be a Course Manager one day.

STAFFSTAFFSTAFFSTAFF PROFILEPROFILEPROFILEPROFILE –––– CAMPBELLCAMPBELLCAMPBELLCAMPBELL DEVANEYDEVANEYDEVANEYDEVANEY

Please stick to the paths around the course. Two are
noticeably not being used, at the back of the 9th green to the
10th tee please don’t cut in front of the 9th green, also on the
4th blue tee the bank is slippery so please stick to the path.

Enjoy your golfing month. All the best to those entering
Club Champs qualifying.

Golf humour: “Whoever said ‘practice makes perfect’
obviously never played golf!”

KielKielKielKiel StechmanStechmanStechmanStechman –––– GreenkeeperGreenkeeperGreenkeeperGreenkeeper
Trent enjoying his OE 

experience! 
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WOMENSWOMENSWOMENSWOMENS GOLFGOLFGOLFGOLF

Another month almost over. This month has been fairly quiet but the weather has played
its part as expected. We have had 26 on a fine day and then down to only 17 finishing the
round on the wet days.

PalmerstonPalmerstonPalmerstonPalmerston NorthNorthNorthNorth InterclubInterclubInterclubInterclub

This is held annually and this year we travelled to PN club. We entered on line this year and
this worked extremely well. Our hosts then did a draw and Michael posted it on our
website. This worked very well and a large number of Saturday Ladies attended. This must
be the way to the future.!!!!!

We had a great result with an average stableford point of 30.45 and PN 28.65. So well
done to our players. Two of the Mid-week ladies had very high scores. Elizabeth Lander
had 39 points and Helen Weber 37. So now the Joan Prout Salver is back in our trophy
cupboard.

ClubClubClubClub ChampionshipsChampionshipsChampionshipsChampionships

Tuesday 26th and Sat 30th July saw the start of the Club Championship Qualifying
Rounds. This year we have 3 rounds spread over around 6 weeks. This will allow everyone
to get a chance to qualify in at least 1 round as that is all that is required. We are going
back to 16 qualifiers so we would like numbers entering please. This is your chance to
become the 2016 Club Champion. Give it a go and you will find the competition great for
your golf.

When you print your card out you will have the option of saying Yes/No to qualifying.

The dates are in the book for all the qualifying rounds and then also the dates for the 1st
round (by 2nd Oct), 2nd Round (by 15th Oct) and the Semi (by 30th Oct) and Finals Day
(Sunday 6th Nov). So check your diaries and mark these dates as VIP.

This is the most important competition of the year and the Qualifying rounds are just that,
and not to be played in conjunction with any matches. So please arrange your matches
outside these dates or ask your committee for an extension.

SeniorSeniorSeniorSenior 9999 HoleHoleHoleHole LadiesLadiesLadiesLadies

We have been searching the old registers lately as some of these wonderful ladies are
approaching or have reached 50 years of membership. This is a marvellous achievement
and the Committee are working on a special celebration to recognise this.

The Register locked away downstairs made very interesting reading, and thanks to Karen
Russell for going through all those dates. If you know of anyone, or know when you joined
please let the office know so they can update their electronic files with your start date.

ThanksThanksThanksThanks Sue!Sue!Sue!Sue!

A big thank you to Sue McOviney who earlier this month kindly shouted all the Tuesday
Ladies coffee and cake as she has now left the district to start a new life at the Mount. Sue
promises she will be back to play and visit us all often. We wish her well.
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WOMENSWOMENSWOMENSWOMENS GOLFGOLFGOLFGOLF ………… continuedcontinuedcontinuedcontinued

CharityCharityCharityCharity DayDayDayDay 20202020thththth OctoberOctoberOctoberOctober

Our charity this year is the Blue Light, a registered charity whose aims are to:
• Reduce Youth Crime
• Build Community Partnerships
• Build Young Peoples' Self Esteem
• Enhance Community Safety
• Build Positive Youth and Police Partnerships.

Emily McMellon, Senior Constable & Youth Aid Officer came to the Club on Tuesday 26
July and talked to the women about her work. We found it all very interesting and look
forward to working with her to raise money through our open Charity Golf Day. We will
let you know more about the format in next month's newsletter.

You will note that the date of the 20th October is different to the date in the
book. This is because of a clash with a 6x6x6 Tournament in Otaki.

We are looking for a sponsor for this tournament. If anyone is interested in finding out
how they can support the cause and the tournament, please contact Mike Williams
(gm@manawatugolfclub.com) to discuss further.

BusBusBusBus TripTripTripTrip

I do hope you have all answered the questionnaire of which trip you would prefer on the
24th September. Just let your convenor's know as we will be making a decision soon.
We are running a raffle to help with funds for the trip which is down in the Clubhouse
now.

Good luck and Good golfing.

AngelaAngelaAngelaAngela PivacPivacPivacPivac ---- WomensWomensWomensWomens ClubClubClubClub CaptainCaptainCaptainCaptain
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THETHETHETHE GREATGREATGREATGREAT DUCKDUCKDUCKDUCK RESCUERESCUERESCUERESCUE

A few weeks ago kitchen hand Debbie
noticed a lame duck at the lagoon that
appeared to have been run over. She
spent almost a month feeding it left over
bread from the Club but it was not
getting any better.

Operation Duck Rescue swung into
action with kitchen staff Nikki, Kath and
Debbie eventually catching the duck and
taking it to Turakina Bird Sanctuary. It is
now being evaluated weekly and we are
hoping it will be back to full health and
returned to the lagoon again soon!
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VODAFONEVODAFONEVODAFONEVODAFONE MENSMENSMENSMENS’’’’ CLUBCLUBCLUBCLUB CHAMPSCHAMPSCHAMPSCHAMPS 2016201620162016

The two rounds of qualifying for Men’s Club Champs are on Saturday August 13th and
Saturday August 20th. These are stroke rounds (so there are no gimmes).

You will qualify based on your best grossgrossgrossgross round over these two Saturdays. Morning
players can enter as per the normal start sheet however if play is cancelled due to
frosts, bad luck.

There are club draws for those who wish to play in the afternoons, entry as per “Event
Registration” page on the Manawatu Golf Club’s webpage
http://www.manawatugolfclub.com/members-area/

When getting your card you must press the “Qualifying” button on the touch screen.

Seniors (up to 8.5 handicap index) play off the Black tees, all other grades play off Blue
tees.

For the club draws we will do our best to match players of similar handicap index.

We willwillwillwill notnotnotnot honour any requests for playing partners or tee preference.

We will try to alternate start tees over the 2 rounds, e.g. seniors off 1st tee in round 1
and 10th tee in round 2.

IfIfIfIf youyouyouyou areareareare planningplanningplanningplanning thatthatthatthat longlonglonglong overdueoverdueoverdueoverdue holidayholidayholidayholiday inininin SeptemberSeptemberSeptemberSeptember orororor OctoberOctoberOctoberOctober thenthenthenthen pleasepleasepleaseplease
don’tdon’tdon’tdon’t enterenterenterenter asasasas nononono dispensationsdispensationsdispensationsdispensations willwillwillwill bebebebe givengivengivengiven duringduringduringduring thethethethe roundsroundsroundsrounds....

The top 16 in each grade qualify for the Main draw (matches played of the stick), and
the next 16 qualify for the Handicap draw (shots given based on handicap). First round
losers in either the Main or Handicap draws enter Flights (left hand side of draw sheets
in Card room).

We suggest you organise and try and play your matches early.

Qualifying scores were very tight in 2015, for example in the intermediate grade there
were 7 scores of 85 which was the “cut”. Tied scores are ranked by count back from the
18th hole, so in 2015 four players with 85 qualified in the top 16. The Vice Club Captain
missed out due to a double bogey on the 17th!

Round 1 matches to be played by 18 September, round 2 and round 1 flights by 15
October. Semi-finals and semi-final flights to be played by 30 October. All finals to be
played on Sunday 6th November at times provided by the match committee.

This year major finals (Senior (<9 handicap), Intermediate (9 to 15 handicap), Junior (16
to 20 handicap) and C-grade finals (21 to 40 handicap) are all to be played over 36
holes with the other matches played over 18 holes.

Best of luck!

Manawatu Golf Club News August 2016  |  Page 17 of 28



Manawatu Golf Club News August 2016  |  Page 18 of 28



RULESRULESRULESRULES CORNERCORNERCORNERCORNER

This month we will run a short quiz to revise some situations covered over the last 18
months in this forum – all aimed at getting everyone ready for the forthcoming club
championship qualifying rounds.

It is also worth repeating here the basic piece of advice regarding the game – Play the ball
as it lies, play the course as you find it, and if you cannot do either, do what is fair. But to
do what is fair, you need to know the Rules of Golf.

QuestionQuestionQuestionQuestion 1111.... John is playing a qualifying round with Ian acting as his caddie. John plays his
third stroke from a greenside bunker and the ball comes to rest above the tip of the hole
and against the flagstick. Ian, in his excitement, carelessly removes the flagstick and
causes John’s ball to move about 10cm from the hole. The ruling is:

a) John is penalised 1 stroke and must play the ball as it lies

b) John is penalised 1 stroke, must place the ball on the lip of the hole and putt out

c) John is penalised 1 stroke and the ball is considered holed

d) John incurs no penalty the ball is considered holed

e) John incurs no penalty. He must replace the ball on the lip of the hole and putt out

QuestionQuestionQuestionQuestion 2222.... Simon is playing in a stroke event. While searching for his ball, he accidently
stands on it leaving the ball embedded. What is the correct procedure?

a) No penalty – Simon should proceed under the local rule covering an embedded ball
through the green

b) Simon incurs a 1 stroke penalty and then proceeds under the embedded ball local rule

c) Simon incurs a 1 stroke penalty. He must place the ball within 1 club length of the
original position that has the most similar lie

QuestionQuestionQuestionQuestion 3333.... Tim and Bill are playing a match. Both balls lie on the putting green – Bill
marks his ball first and as he steps back, he accidently moves Tim’s ball. What is the
ruling?

a) No penalty to either player, Tim must replace his ball

b) No penalty to either player, Tim must play his ball from its new position

c) Bill is penalised 1 stroke and Tim must replace his ball

QuestionQuestionQuestionQuestion 4444.... In a qualifying round, James hits his tee shot into the trees on the LHS of
the 2nd fairway. After searching for 3 minutes without finding the ball, he decides to go
back to the tee to hit a provisional ball leaving his playing partners to continue searching
for his original ball. After hitting his provisional ball and on his way back to join the group,
his original ball is found just inside the 5 minute search time. James proceeds to hole out
in 5 strokes with his original ball and then completes his round. Later in the clubhouse,
the committee are made aware of these events. What action should the committee take?

a) Let James score as returned stand

b) Impose a 2 stroke penalty on James for hitting a wrong ball

c) Disqualify James for not holing out on the second hole with the correct ball
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RULESRULESRULESRULES CORNERCORNERCORNERCORNER ANSWERSANSWERSANSWERSANSWERS

QuestionQuestionQuestionQuestion 1111.... (e) See Rule 17-4. The ball resting against the flagstick above the level of
the hole is NOT holed – if the player, or another person authorised by the player,
carefully removes the flagstick to allow the ball to fall into the hole, then the player is
deemed to have holed out with his previous stroke. If the ball is moved it must be placed
on the lip of the hole without penalty.

QuestionQuestionQuestionQuestion 2222.... (c)) See Rule 20-3b. When Simon stood on the ball, he caused it to move
(movement can be vertical as well as horizontal) and under Rule 18-2 he incurs a penalty
of 1 stroke – he must replace the ball and as his actions altered the original lie, he must
proceed under Rule 20-3b and place the ball at the nearest lie most similar to the
original lie that is not nearer the hole, within 1 club length of the original lie and not in a
hazard. He cannot proceed under the embedded ball rule as the ball was not embedded
in its own pitch mark.

QuestionQuestionQuestionQuestion 3333.... (c) See Rule 18-3c. Bill caused Tim’s ball to move in an “other than search”
situation thus he incurs a 1 stroke penalty and Tim must replace his ball. With the
increased use of carts on our course – it is important the players driving same exercise
extreme care to avoid accidently running over an opponent’s ball – as they would incur
the same penalty that Bill suffered. In stroke play, if a ball is moved by a fellow
competitor, no penalty applies and the moved ball must be replaced.

QuestionQuestionQuestionQuestion 4444.... (c) The second ball James played from the tee was NOT a provisional ball
– see Rule 27-2. This second ball became the ball in play as soon as James hit it from the
tee and he is required to abandon his original ball (even if found inside the 5 minute
search time) and proceed with the second ball. His failure to do this and not correcting
his mistake before hitting from the next tee automatically incurs the ultimate penalty –
disqualification.

IanIanIanIan AndersonAndersonAndersonAnderson

STAFFSTAFFSTAFFSTAFF PROFILEPROFILEPROFILEPROFILE –––– CHRISTINECHRISTINECHRISTINECHRISTINE ROSEROSEROSEROSE

I joined up to play golf 4 ½ years ago and
haven’t looked back, it is a sport I love
playing even on the “challenging” days.

Working in the office here is great and a big
change from my previous career working for
the Ambulance Service which I did for 20
years.

I am really looking forward to being part of
the Pro Shop team, another exciting
challenge!
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JUNIORJUNIORJUNIORJUNIOR CORNERCORNERCORNERCORNER

During the July school holidays the club’s juniors had a number of events to play in.
First up was the Paraparaumu Beach Golf Club Junior open and while the weather
was stunning none of the club’s juniors were placed. Jamie Connell did however have
the 2nd best drive amongst the U19s in a driving contest held down the 18th after play
had finished.

We hosted Napier Golf club juniors for 2 days of
match play in the second week of the holidays.
Surprisingly the visitors prevailed beating the locals.
The golf was played in great spirit and well done to
Campbell, Jamie, Ethan, Mudra, Kaleb, Sam, Eric,
Steven and Zane for playing especially with the wet
conditions on day 2.

Greg Shaw was invited to attend a NZ golf junior training camp held at Harewood in
Christchurch. Unfortunately a poorly timed sinus infection laid Greg out and he was
unable to participate.

At the end of the holidays some juniors played in a fun junior competition at Leven GC
followed by the Horowhenua open two days later.

It’s good to see a number of the juniors playing on Saturdays, please give them some
positive encouragement.

Junior Captains Steven 

Bamford and Sebastian 

Kettle with the Cup donated 

by Napier Golf Club
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MIXEDMIXEDMIXEDMIXED 9999 HOLEHOLEHOLEHOLE

We have good numbers coming out and braving the elements and it is great to see our
new members so keen.

Congratulations to Carmen Fraser and Grant Bleaken on winning the Walker/Georgel
Cup. Well done !!

We are up to the semi-finals for the Gillespie and Lavender Cups. Well done to those
still going and good luck for the rest of the tournament.

We had a group of 24 go on a “Roadie” to Wairakei. A
very enjoyable fun trip. We played nine holes at Turangi
on the way up, had a fun pizza night at the motel
together Wednesday night and then 18 holes at
Wairakei on Thursday.

The Men’s winner was Alva Joe, and the Ladies winner
Colleen Fraser. Best 18 holer was Brent Cawthray.
Then it was out for dinner Thursday night, before we
played at Tauhara course on the way home.

I hope the first time roadies enjoyed their trip and
thanks to Murray and Judy for their great organisation
once again.

Our course has been in great
condition to play on for this time
of year. All credit to the
greenkeepers.

ColleenColleenColleenColleen FraserFraserFraserFraser
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NEWNEWNEWNEW MEMBERSMEMBERSMEMBERSMEMBERS

The Committee would like to confirm their acceptance to the Club of the following
new members who applied in June 2016.

FullFullFullFull playingplayingplayingplaying menmenmenmen –––– Wallace Campbell, Charles Kerr

RestrictedRestrictedRestrictedRestricted JuniorJuniorJuniorJunior BoysBoysBoysBoys –––– Flyn Yates, Maea Kawana

TertiaryTertiaryTertiaryTertiary menmenmenmen –––– Michael Wickham, Josh Hanretty

UnderUnderUnderUnder 25252525 menmenmenmen – Chicago Wiperi

UnderUnderUnderUnder 30303030 menmenmenmen – Ben Clutterbuck

TertiaryTertiaryTertiaryTertiary womenwomenwomenwomen –––– Yuen Tung Lee

During this same period, 8 members resigned bringing our total membership number
to 1013 members. We wish our resigned members all the best and welcome our new
members, we are sure you will enjoy your time at the Club.

TEMPORARYTEMPORARYTEMPORARYTEMPORARY MEMBERSMEMBERSMEMBERSMEMBERS

The following individuals have recently applied for membership to the Club and been
granted temporary membership status while their applications are reviewed by the
Membership Committee.

If accepted, membership will be confirmed once these applications have been ratified
by the Main Committee later this month.

FullFullFullFull playingplayingplayingplaying menmenmenmen –––– Daniel Roe, Ryan Coombes, Jon Bryant

RestrictedRestrictedRestrictedRestricted JuniorJuniorJuniorJunior BoysBoysBoysBoys – Mitchell Lowe

UnderUnderUnderUnder 30303030 menmenmenmen – Ben Clutterbuck

TertiaryTertiaryTertiaryTertiary womenwomenwomenwomen –––– Panithi Amatayakul, Komkiew Pinpimai

NEW MEMBERS FUN DAYNEW MEMBERS FUN DAYNEW MEMBERS FUN DAYNEW MEMBERS FUN DAY

On Sunday 17th July around a dozen new members came down to enjoy an 
afternoon of golf.

Organisers Richard and Christine were both unwell that day so huge thanks to 
Karen and Brent who stepped in to make sure these new members got underway 

and had a good day.     

All members who have joined in the last 12 months will receive an email invitation 
for these days each month.  This is a great opportunity to play in a relaxed 

environment while meeting other new players.  

Manawatu Golf Club News August 2016  |  Page 24 of 28



THISTHISTHISTHIS MONTHMONTHMONTHMONTH ININININ THETHETHETHE HOKOWHITUHOKOWHITUHOKOWHITUHOKOWHITU CAFÉCAFÉCAFÉCAFÉ &&&& BARBARBARBAR

EndEndEndEnd ofofofof YearYearYearYear ChristmasChristmasChristmasChristmas FunctionsFunctionsFunctionsFunctions

Bookings are coming in fast so don’t leave it too late to book your Christmas function
here at the Club. Create your own event or book one of our great value Christmas
packages that include a fun golf activity, fingerfood, non-alcoholic punch, buffet or set
menu meal and a private function room for only $60 per person. Contact Stephanie
for more information on events@manawatugolfclub.com or 357 8793 ext 4.

MembersMembersMembersMembers discountdiscountdiscountdiscount forforforfor privateprivateprivateprivate functionsfunctionsfunctionsfunctions –––– 30303030 %%%% discountdiscountdiscountdiscount offoffoffoff venuevenuevenuevenue hirehirehirehire

Don’t forget that members can get a 30% discount off venue hire for a personal event
held at the Club. Please note discount does not apply to members who have business
or corporate bookings and the members Café and Bar discount does not apply for
functions.

FridayFridayFridayFriday DiningDiningDiningDining

The Café team continue to provide delicious meals on Friday evenings right through
winter so give them a call on 357 8793 ext 3 to book a table.

Jams,Jams,Jams,Jams, ChutneysChutneysChutneysChutneys &&&& FrozenFrozenFrozenFrozen MealsMealsMealsMeals

Jams, chutneys and a constantly changing selection of frozen meals are always
available from the Café. These are all made on the premises by our talented team so
make sure you check out the selection next time you’re in the Clubhouse.

CongratulationsCongratulationsCongratulationsCongratulations NikkiNikkiNikkiNikki OuseyOuseyOuseyOusey

For the past 3 years Nikki has been completing an in-house apprenticeship to become
a trade qualified chef. Under the tutelage of Kath Slack, she has perfected many
cooking techniques while working in our busy Café and function centre.

Her apprenticeship was monitored by an assessor who travelled up regularly from
Wellington to supervise her preparation of a range of complex dishes and assess her
capabilities in a number of different areas.

We are pleased to confirm she
passed her final assessment in July
and is now a fully qualified Chef.

Nikki wanted to pass on her thanks to
the Club for all the support and help
she received to allow her to achieve
this goal.

Congratulations Nikki!
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SOCIAL EVENTSSOCIAL EVENTSSOCIAL EVENTSSOCIAL EVENTS

Your Membership Committee arrange
social events from time to time. These
are always great nights and your
chance to meet other members or
bring friends and family to experience
our fantastic Club. If you have ideas for
future events or can contribute in any
way please contact the Club office.

6 Aug:6 Aug:6 Aug:6 Aug: Wine Match dinner with Wine Match dinner with Wine Match dinner with Wine Match dinner with 
KalexKalexKalexKalex WinesWinesWinesWines

4444 SepSepSepSep:::: FathersFathersFathersFathers DayDayDayDay RoastRoastRoastRoast

17171717 SepSepSepSep:::: AllAllAllAll BlacksBlacksBlacksBlacks vvvv SouthSouthSouthSouth AfricaAfricaAfricaAfrica

UPCOMING GOLF EVENTSUPCOMING GOLF EVENTSUPCOMING GOLF EVENTSUPCOMING GOLF EVENTS

Sun 4 Sep: Junior PGA Championship 
cancelled

Sat 3 Sep: Craigs Investment Partners 
Tankard Draw

Mon 5 Sep: Manawatu Monday Club 
11.30am

Thu 15 Sep: NuView Wealth Solutions 
business house

Thu 22 Sep: Devils Own Practice Day

Fri 23-Sun 25 Sep:  
Devils Own Tournament 
**COURSE CLOSED****COURSE CLOSED****COURSE CLOSED****COURSE CLOSED**
**No reciprocal rights****No reciprocal rights****No reciprocal rights****No reciprocal rights**
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As part of our ongoing support of the Arohanui Hospice, we would like to invite all 
members to support this great fundraising event being held here at the Club. 



PLEASE CONTINUE TO SUPPORT OUR SPONSORS AS THEY ARE PLEASE CONTINUE TO SUPPORT OUR SPONSORS AS THEY ARE PLEASE CONTINUE TO SUPPORT OUR SPONSORS AS THEY ARE PLEASE CONTINUE TO SUPPORT OUR SPONSORS AS THEY ARE 
SUPPORTING YOUR CLUB SUPPORTING YOUR CLUB SUPPORTING YOUR CLUB SUPPORTING YOUR CLUB ---- Major Sponsors BelowMajor Sponsors BelowMajor Sponsors BelowMajor Sponsors Below

SPONSOR OF THE MONTHSPONSOR OF THE MONTHSPONSOR OF THE MONTHSPONSOR OF THE MONTH
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